
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

May 23, 2025 
 
 
The Honorable Tom Cole​ ​ ​ ​ The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman​ ​ ​ ​ ​ ​ Ranking Member 
House Appropriations Committee​ ​ ​ House Appropriations Committee 
H-307 The Capitol​ ​ ​ ​ ​ 1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C.  20515​ ​ ​ ​ Washington, D.C.  20515 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro: 
 
I am requesting funding for San Miguel Elementary Safe Routes to School Infrastructure 
Improvements in fiscal year 2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the City of Lemon 
Grove, located at 3232 Main Street, Lemon Grove, CA 91941.  The funding would be used for 
infrastructure improvements to support the safety and convenience of students walking and biking to 
school and to local institutions in the area. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because 
it improves public safety in the Lemon Grove community and establishes healthy habits for local 
youth. 
 
The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is consistent with purposes authorized in 
23 USC 133(b)(5). 
 
I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 
family. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Sara Jacobs 
Member of Congress  

 


